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Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting for the Parish of 

Barnoldby-Le-Beck held in St Helen’s Church Barnoldby-Le-Beck on 

Monday 14th May 2018 at 7.30pm.

Present:
Councillor J Bratton (Chairman), 2 Parish Councillors, Ward Councillor D Hasthorpe and the Parish Clerk.

01.05.2018
Apologies:

Apologies were received from Councillor Bell.
02.05.2018
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of 8th May 2017:

The Clerk read to the meeting the Minutes. 

RESOLVED: The Minutes were agreed as being a true record and the Chairman signed them. 

03.05.2018
Chairman Report 2017/2018:

Report enclosed.

04.05.2018
To discuss any items pertaining to Barnoldby-Le-Beck residents:

Members discussed the concerns over pot holes that are appearing in the side roads in Barnoldby le Beck, the Ward Councillor offered his support in chasing these for repair.
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 7.35pm.

Barnoldby le Beck – Chairman’s Report 2017/2018.

Monday 14th May 2018.

Welcome Everyone

Keeping the Churchyard tidy every year is a growing concern as the costs for this service keep on rising.  We have not received any correspondence from the Church and do not know if there is still an active Church community, but we will continue to tidy the Churchyard as best as possible.

The flower boxes have given a good show this year despite the long wet winter and the Parish Councillors are set to plant these up again with summer plants very soon.

Pot holes are appearing again following the bad winter conditions and with farm vehicles using the inner lanes this has caused further damage to the road surface and grass banks.  The Parish Council feel that this does not portray a good image for the village.

We try to ensure that the village looks its best.  There are however a minority of dog walker who spoil the area by leaving their dog excrement and not cleaning up after their animals.    We encourage those people to please to respect the community that we live in and clean up their dog waste.

We have had to keep the car park closed later this year whilst the ground dried out.  There are some rather large tyre ruts in the area which is hindering the scheduled cutting.

Speeding and traffic movement through the village is always an item that appears on our agenda; however we are hoping that things will improve now that we are holding regular meetings with the highways department at NELC.

Finally I would like to thank our Ward Councillors for their continued support and our Clerk Mrs Lesley Leach for all her efforts this last year.

Councillor John Bratton

Chairman of Barnoldby le Beck Parish Council


